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LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION

The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk 
22nd January 2013
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 2013
Tuesday 15th January 2013 at Bootle Cricket Club at 7.30pm.
L&DCC AGM 2013: Outline Agenda

The ordinary business of this AGM consisted of:

1. Welcome and Roll-Call of Member Clubs;
2. Obituaries; - attached.
3. Minutes: AGM Jan 2012/Pre Season SGM April 2012/36th Club SGM May 2012/End of Season SGM Oct 2012/
Accession of 4 Associate Member Clubs SGM Nov 2012/End of Season 3rd XI SGM 2012- attached.
4. Matters Arising;
5. Presentation of the Annual Reports by the Chairman; - attached
6. Election of Officers and Committee Members for the ensuing year; - attached

7. Appointment of Honorary Auditor and Honorary Legal Advisor;
8. Hon Treasurer’s Report and Annual Financial Report; - available at AGM
9. Determination of the subscription for the ensuing year 2013; -attached
10. Business of which due notice has been given; - attached as Appendix 4
11. M.C.U.A.
12. Notices

13. Closure of meeting
14. Draw for the L&DCC 3rd XI Cup: The Embee Trophy 2013
Chris Weston
 

Hon Sec L&DCC

BFS L&DCC AGM 2013: 

Agenda Item 1

Welcome and Roll-Call of Member Clubs;
1.1. The Chair, John Williams,  warmly welcomed all club representatives to their AGM meeting at 7.32 pm and extended a particular welcome to Spring View, Goodlass, Huyton Sports, Merseyside Cricket and Cultural and Mossley Hill CCs to this their first AGM as members of the L&DCC. 

1.2. The Chair handed over to the Hon Sec for some initial notices and the Roll Call.
1.3. The Hon Sec asked that all mobile 'phones be switched off or to silent. 
1.4. There were apologies from Alan Bristow, Club and Ground Chair and Richard McCullagh, Chair of the Disciplinary sub Committee.
AGM
Date:  January 15th 2013

Venue:  Bootle Cricket Club
	
	FULL MEMBER CLUB
	Present

/ absent
	
	ASSOCIATE MEMBER CLUB
	Present

/ absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	
	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	2
	ALDER
	
	2
	GOODLASS
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	
	3
	HUYTON SPORTS
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	
	4
	MERSEYSIDE CULTURAL AND SPORTS 
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	
	5
	MOSSLEY HILL
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	
	6
	NORLEY HALL
	

	7
	CALDY
	
	
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	
	
	

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	
	
	

	10
	FORMBY
	
	
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	
	
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN
	
	
	

	13
	LEIGH
	
	
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	
	
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	
	
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	
	
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	
	
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	
	
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	
	
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	
	
	

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	
	
	

	22
	ORMSKIRK
	
	
	

	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	
	
	

	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	
	
	

	25
	PRESTATYN
	
	
	

	26
	RAINFORD
	
	
	

	27
	RAINHILL
	
	
	

	28
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	
	
	

	29
	SEFTON PARK
	
	
	

	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	
	
	

	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	
	
	

	32
	SPRING VIEW
	
	
	

	33
	SUTTON 
	
	
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	
	
	

	35
	WAVERTREE
	
	
	

	36
	WIGAN
	
	
	


Agenda Item 2

L&DCC Obituaries Season 2012
The Chair called for the meeting to stand for a moment's silence and for the Hon Sec to read out the names. 

St Helens Town indicated that one of their members was not listed here. M/C had been notified. The Hon Sec immediately apologised and included the name. The matter had been checked but there were two names that were very similar.

	Burrows,  Roy


	St Helens Recs/Town CC


	Cooper,  John Gordon


	Cheshire CCC, Flintshire CCC, Birkenhead Park CC, Caldy CC, Prestatyn CC

	Chisnall, Dave


	St Helens Recs/Town

	Garner,  John Ernest


	Bootle CC

	Kniveton,  Len


	Leigh CC

	Leddy,  Michael John


	Formby CC, L&DCC M/C, Merseyside Cricket Umpires Association

	McGlashan,  John


	New Brighton CC

	McLeod,  Roderick 'Roddy' C


	Northern CC

	Miller,  Alex


	Aigburth CC, Sefton Park CC

	Murray Paul


	Parkfield Liscard CC

	Owens Stan


	Huyton CC, Sefton Park CC, Wavertree CC

	Parr,   Francis David


	Lancashire CCC, Wallasey CC

	Parr, Thomas David


	St Helens Recs/Town CC

	Radford,  Peter


	Caldy CC

	Sansbury, Kenneth George


	Aigburth CC, Cheshire Lines CC, Liverpool CC,  Odyssey CC

	Smeath-Jones,  Bruce


	Cheshire CCC, Chester Boughton Hall CC

	Smithard,  Ron


	Upton CC, Merseyside Cricket Umpires Association

	Steele,  Terence Malcolm


	Birkenhead Park CC,  Wallasey CC

	Whittle,  Barry


	St Helens Recs/Town CC


It had been requested that any names of those omitted be notified to the Hon Sec for inclusion as it was most important that no one be forgotten. 

Agenda Item 3

Minutes:
3.1. Minutes of the AGM Jan 2012; 
3.2. Minutes of the pre season SGM April 2012;
3.3. Minutes of the 36th Club SGM (Spring View CC) May 2012
3.4. Minutes of the End of Season SGM Oct 2012;

3.5. Minutes of Accession of 4 Associate Member Clubs SGM Nov 2012

3.6. Minutes of the 3rd XI end of season SGM Nov 2012.
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=14
The Chair explained that minutes of these meetings had each been published on the website within a week of that meeting. 
For obvious reasons the Hon Sec had again not fully duplicated x 50 of all 6 sets of minutes but 3 copies of each were available at the front of the room; 

No comments were made on any of these minutes which were then proposed and seconded en bloc.
Proposed 
New Brighton CC

Seconded 
Wigan CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

AN "OVERWHELMING" VOTE IS HEREINAFTER TAKEN TO IMPLY A VOTE INVOLVING 30 OR MORE CLUBS VOTING IN THE SAME WAY i.e.  EQUAL TO OR GREATER THAN 83% OF MEMBER CLUBS

Agenda Item 4. 
Matters Arising;
There were no matters arising from any of these minutes that were not covered by the agenda.

Agenda Item 5. 
Presentation of the Annual Reports by the Chairman; 
These had all been presented in advance with the Calling Papers. The Chair made clear that he had no intention of reading them all out but would take them in turn.
(1) He wanted to make two clear points in respect of his own report:
(i) He repeated with pleasure what he had said a year ago, it was an honour to be the Chair of this excellent League. It had been an eye opener to him to attend the ECB Chairman's meetings at Lords and to see firsthand the workings of us being part of the ECB Premier League structure, a national structure with accountability running up and down within it.
(ii) It was often debated exactly which was "the best league in Lancashire". We would of course say that it was us and so would the Central Lancashire League and, quite rightly, a whole host of others too but what was beyond doubt was that the best cricketers in Lancashire were coming to us - particularly those that were part of the Lancashire CCC Emerging Player Programme . We should feel pleased and proud.

(2) The Hon Sec had nothing to add to his report. The Chair commented that The Hon Sec had had a busy year.

(3) The Club and Ground Report represented an aspect of our structure that was rightly becoming more and more important over the years particularly in respect of ECB requirements/.
(4)  It was very pleasing that the Disciplinary Report 2012 made very similar comments to those made the previous year. It was perhaps significant, the Chair observed, that the only case to reach the level at which a full Hearing was required in 2012 involved the use of social media. This was perhaps indicative of the times.
1 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

AGM 2013
This is my first report as Chairman of the Bridging Finance Solutions Liverpool and District Cricket Competition. I was very proud and honoured to be elected last year and am glad to say that just less than one year on I feel exactly the same.

Looking after a league with 37 clubs (now 42) with 132 teams in 11 divisions every weekend is bound to throw up a few problems and issues and I would like to think that we have handled them all in a responsible and competent way. As an ECB accredited and funded Premier League we have additional duties and responsibilities, over and above those of other leagues, and this in turn brings a range of challenges as well as significant benefits. Attendance at my first ECB Premier League Chairman’s meeting emphasised that contrary to beliefs held by some, we are not just a cricket league playing in a part of North Wales, Lancashire and Cheshire any more, but are firmly part of the cricket structure in England and Wales. On a more practical note, the need for accurate and timely reporting by clubs of ECB requested information becomes readily understood. No information = no money. 

As I said at the End of Season meeting the most disappointing aspect of the past season has been the disregard for the principles of the Spirit of Cricket by certain clubs at certain times. This is in stark contrast to the overall behaviour of individual players which, as Richard McCullough notes in his Disciplinary report, has been very good. Clubs playing overseas players at levels way below their ability; Clubs fielding first team players in second team fixtures when the first team has no game due to a club dropping out of the league; and clubs failing to fulfil fixtures towards the end of the season when safe themselves but whose actions have knock-on effects on league positions for other clubs, are just some of the examples. “Cricket is a game that owes much of its unique appeal to the fact that it should played not only within the laws but also within the Spirit of the Game”. 

Although there may be ongoing debate about exactly which is the best Cricket League in Lancashire what is now beyond dispute is that the Liverpool Competition continues to attract most of the finest players in the County. In 2012 there were nine County contracted players registered in the League together with an ever increasing group of young and aspiring County level players. Amongst this number is Ormskirk’s Gavin Griffiths who gained national honours with England U19’s and we congratulate him on his achievement. In addition two of our club’s young girl cricketers, Rachel Dickinson (Ormskirk) and Ellie Threlkeld (Rainford) have been selected for the England U15 Development squad.  

The winners of all the Divisions and Cups have been honoured at the Annual Dinner and I add my congratulations to them here as well as to Northern CC who flew the flag for the Comp in National and County cup competitions.

2012 saw the Liverpool Competition playing representative cricket at U13, U15 and U17 level providing opportunities for youngsters to develop and test themselves at a higher level. Plans are well advanced to repeat and extend this in 2013. This is a significant commitment and I take this opportunity to ask for help from appropriately experienced individuals in coaching and managing these teams. I look forward to hearing from you. Many of the players will come from the Player Development Programme, funded out of the fines levied on clubs, due to start on 12 January 2013, this year providing development for 34 boys from 21 clubs.

At the end of the season a 3rd X1 Review Group was established in response to a number of questions and queries raised during the season in relation to 3rd X1 cricket. Ten individuals from different clubs came forward and in a relatively short time examined the issues and where necessary, agreed some proposed changes.  The proposals were put to the 3rd X1 SGM. Most were accepted but some were not and is an excellent example of the clubs deciding for the clubs, a process that we aim to follow on future occasions. 

In 2013 we are joined by five ne w clubs, Spring View in Division 2 and Goodlass, Huyton Sports Club, Merseyside Cricket and Cultural Club and Mossley Hill in the 3rd X1 structure and we welcome them all.

The League cannot function without the time, hard work and commitment of a great deal of people. Our thanks are due to the MCUA and all the umpires whose presence is often taken for granted but is much appreciated by players and club officials alike. I also thank our sponsors Bridging Finance Solutions for their sustained support, it is much appreciated. 

Thank you also to the members of the Cricket Committee for your attendance and input during the year and a special thanks to members of the Management Committee for everything they do. The Liverpool Competition is fortunate to have them. Sadly we lost one of our numbers during the year, Mike Leddy, a man who worked selflessly for the game of cricket, Formby Cricket Club and the Liverpool Competition, as well as the game of hockey. He was a friend to many and will be greatly missed.

I also take this opportunity to publicly thank Malcolm Barber for all he has done for local cricket and the Liverpool Competition. Circumstances, known to many, have led to him leaving his position on the Management Committee and it is right to acknowledge the significant contribution he has made to the development and wellbeing of our League. 

Finally I wish all clubs an enjoyable and rewarding 2013 season. Continue to develop your junior sections; conduct your business within the Spirit of Cricket and keep up to date on everything that is current on www.lpoolcomp.co.uk and on Twitter @lpoolcomp
John A Williams

2 HON. SECRETARY'S REPORT

AGM 2013
As is now usual for this Hon Secretary, it is not proposed to duplicate here most of the issues that could be covered in an Hon. Secretary’s report as these continue to be reported to clubs in full on a monthly basis in the ‘summary of minutes’ posted on the website. http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=11
This has been an exceptionally busy year with some major challenges but we can feel justifiably proud of the way in which BFS L&DCC clubs and their players have performed at all levels of recreational and first class cricket in 2012 and of the way we have all risen to the challenges.
My repeated and grateful thanks to the many people throughout the BFS L&DCC particularly to those on the Management Committee, who work so hard to make "The Comp" as successful as it is and with whom it is such a pleasure to work and share common purpose.

Chris Weston 
Hon Sec

BFS L&DCC

3 CLUB AND GROUND CHAIRMAN'S REPORT AGM 2013 
Subject to a vote at the Meeting, this will be my third and final report as the League Club and Ground Chairman

It has been another busy year 
1. Two more PQS inspections were completed for Birkenhead Park and Old Xaverians, the two new clubs that joined the League at the start of 2011, and the reports were well received.  All clubs have had the opportunity of such an inspection and this has been financed primarily from the money received from the ECB or by the LCB or the Wales CB.  Springview CC will be given the opportunity for a PQS inspection in 2013. Unless new clubs are admitted to the League as full members, this programme will be closed at the end of 2013.
2. 14 grounds were reassessed during the year and it is hoped that most, it not all, of the other 22 grounds will be reassessed in 2013. I must apologise but due to pressure from other matters, I have not sent out to the clubs a ground report as I have done previously but you can see the assessments that are on file for each ground on the League website. If you have any comments about the assessment for your ground please do not hesitate to contact me. These final ground assessments incorporate the marks received from the umpires’ reports and adjustments made by the League Management Committee as a result of the fines levied on clubs during the season.

3. During the year there were two meetings of the Club and Ground Sub-committee to discuss the structure of the ground assessment report and it was felt that more emphasis should be placed on the pitch and the playing surrounds i.e. where we actually play the game and the structure of the ground assessment report and point count contained therein has been adjusted. Accordingly a revised structure will be used in 2013.
4. From the weekly umpires reports I have to produce a pitch report which is published on the League website and which is sent to the ECB at the end of the season. In return the ECB give us a grant which in turn is distributed to the clubs either in a direct payment or through the supply of services e.g. PQS, computerised scoring. To obtain this grant in full I also have to send to the ECB a pitch rating, completed by the opposition, for all Premier League grounds. In April at the pre-season meeting, clubs were asked to do this mid-way through the season and again at the end of the season but it proved quite difficult to obtain this data from some clubs so there is a proposal later in this meeting to encourage clubs to send the pitch assessments in on time in 2013.

I would like to thank everyone, including all the voluntary assessors and the club’s representatives, who have helped me and Eric Hadfield, my predecessor, over the last 5 years and I know that you will continue to give my successor the same support as you have given me. 
Alan Bristow

L&DCC Club and Ground Chairman

4 DISCIPLINARY CHAIRMAN'S REPORT AGM 2013

I am happy to report a second successive year with no appeals conducted  in respect of onfield behaviour, illustrating again how strong is the system of disciplinary self regulation and how respected-deservedly-are the umpires and officers responsible for its operation.


I was only required to deal with one disciplinary matter but it is important the principle is set out. It related to  a perceived injustice in relation to accumulated ABB's. The player concerned chose-unwisely- to vent his displeasure in abusive terms on Twitter in relation to the umpire and officer concerned. He was duly dealt with under the Disciplinary Code.


The principle is that the Code extends to all aspects of cricket coming under the auspices of the L&DCC, onfield and off. Social networking sites may have their advantages but they certainly have their pitfalls-vide KP - and any local abuse will be stringently dealt with and regretted by the irresponsible.


Richard McCullagh

Chair

BFS L&DCC Disciplinary sub Committee 
2012
No comments were made on any of these reports which were then proposed and seconded en bloc.

Proposed 
Rainford CC

Seconded 
St Helens Town CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

Agenda Item 6
Proposals for Officers of the Liverpool and District Cricket Competition Management Committee
6.1. The Chair asked the Hon Sec to take the meeting through the various proposals.
6.2. The Hon Sec made clear that the posts of President and Chair were not to be voted upon as the two incumbents were still in post under the terms of our constitution as set out in detail below.

6.3. Technically there were two vacancies on the Management Committee, in practical terms there was only one. The important parts of the post of Publicity and Sponsorship Chairman were already covered admirably by the Chair. 
The only post that really did need covering was that of Club and Ground Chairman which was a vital post on M/C. Given his skill set, Alan Bristow had been volunteered by M/C to fill the post of Hon Treas following the resignation of Malcolm Barber back in October. We really did need a volunteer to fill the post of C&G Chair.
6.4. The Hon Sec suggested that the meeting consider a bloc vote to encompass proposals 3 to 12 below and handed back to the Chair.

Main Committee
1. President:   

Mr E Hadfield who has declared his willingness to serve

and commencing the second year of a three year term
Under the terms of the Constitution 4.1.3 this post is already filled and shall not be subject to a vote until 2015
2. Chairman: 







Mr J Williams who has declared his willingness to serve 

and commencing the second year of a two year term
Under the terms of the Constitution 4.1.4 this post is already filled and shall not be subject to a vote until 2014
3. Post of Cricket Chairman:
Mr J Rotheram, who has declared his willingness to serve.

L&DCC Management Committee Nomination.

4. Hon Secretary:
Mr R.C.Weston,  who has declared his willingness to serve.

L&DCC Management Committee Nomination.

5. Hon Treasurer:
Mr A.J Bristow,  who has declared his willingness to serve.

L&DCC Management Committee Nomination.

6. Club and Ground Facilities Chairman 





Position vacant



7. Publicity and Sponsorship Chairman 





Position vacant

8. First and Second XI Fixtures Secretary; 

Mr R. Durand who has declared his willingness to serve 

L&DCC Management Committee Nomination

Sub-Committees 
9. Discipline Sub-Committee Chairman 

Judge R. McCullagh, who has declared his willingness to serve
L&DCC Management Committee Nomination
10. Third XI Fixtures Secretary;  

Position vacant

11. L&DCC Chief Junior Coach


Mr C. Riley who has declared his willingness to serve
L&DCC Management Committee Nomination
12. L&DCC Representative Team Manager 


L&DCC Management Committee Nomination

Mr J Williams who has declared his willingness to serve
6.5. The Chair noted the suggestion and paused to allow comments from the floor. There were no comments. He moved the meeting to a vote.

Proposed 
New Brighton CC

Seconded 
Wigan CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

The Chair repeated that we really needed a Club and Ground Chairman. If anyone wished to suggest a name or to volunteer themselves, they were very welcome to do so after the meeting.
Agenda Item 7:

Appointment of Auditor;
The Chair commented that, as reported at AGM 2012, it had not been possible to have the 2011 accounts audited as the Hon Auditor John McGlashan was then very ill.  He had died recently. We all very much appreciated his great contributions to the L&DCC over many years; he had been one of those carefully recognised by us all in Agenda Item 2. 

We now needed formal and separate approval for a new Auditor and had been recommended to Messrs Chaytor-Steele as a result of their extensive and professional auditing experience with local sports-clubs and leagues. 
Messrs Chaytor-Steele of Ormskirk
L&DCC Management Committee Nomination

The Chair moved the meeting to a vote.

Proposed 
Ainsdale CC

Seconded 
Hightown CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

Appointment of Honorary Legal Advisor;
Mr T.D.N. Kenward, who has declared his willingness to serve
L&DCC Management Committee Nomination

The Chair commented how much we valued our legal advisor Tim Kenward. He had proved invaluable in the service of the L&DCC in difficult times. He moved the meeting to a vote:
Proposed 
Highfield CC

Seconded 
Wigan CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

Agenda Item 8
8.1. In the absence of the Hon Treasurer the Chair introduced the Financial Papers. 
8.2. The Accounts had been fully audited by Messrs Chaytor-Steele of Ormskirk.
8.3. All clubs had received in their papers for this meeting and had in front of them, copies of: (i) the Financial Report 2011/2012 from Alan Bristow, (ii) a copy of the Balance Sheet 2011/2012 signed off by the auditor, together with (iii) the Income and Expenditure Account 2011/2012.
"FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND REPORT OF THE HON. TREASURER 2011/12
As you will all be aware, at the request of the Management Committee, I took over as Acting Treasurer after Malcolm Barber resigned in mid-October. The League bank accounts with the Bank of Scotland were frozen immediately as a security measure and, despite the completion of numerous forms, a multitude of telephone calls, further letters confirming what had already been sent to the Bank, the accounts did not become live until December 2nd and then only in respect of the use of cheques. The internet banking aspect became live in early January and this meant that the annual club statements which are normally sent out in early November, and settled through BACS, were seriously delayed. These statements were finally despatched with cheques on 14th December and, if this has caused you any problems, I apologise sincerely but I hope you understand the circumstances.
Because of the long illness of the late John McGlashan, the League accounts had not been audited in 2010/11 and the Management Committee was informed that it was unlikely that John would be able to carry out this function in 2011/12. The Management Committee therefore took a decision in the autumn to engage a firm of Accountants, Chaytor Steele in Ormskirk, to carry out an audit of our accounts for both 2010/11 and 2011/12. The audited Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Account are attached.
We made a small loss in 2011/12 of £152.97 compared to a loss of £1, 859.61 in 2010/11 and at the end of the accounting year we had total cash assets of £47,033. 

Our total income for the year amounted to £43,139.82 of which 

· £3,000 came from our Sponsor, 

· £13,400 came from the ECB,

· £2,500 came from our sponsorship deal with Readers

a grand total of £18,900 (44% of the total income)

All this money plus more (£20,037) was used to

· fund the coaching programme (£5,183), 

· give grants to clubs (£8,975)

· give a discount to clubs who used the Reader Ball (£1,574)

· pay for PQS inspections at our new clubs (£519)

· provide computerised scoring to clubs in Divisions 1 and 2 (£3,829)

I recommend these accounts for your approval.

Alan Bristow
Acting Treasurer

1 January 2013"
The Chair drew attention to the smaller loss incurred in 2012 relative to the loss in 2011.
The Chair considered some of the figures in detail and referred to, amongst others; the cost of the PDP winter coaching programme for juniors; the "Grants" to clubs; PQS inspections of cricket squares which the L&DCC now paid for so that all clubs and not just the premier division should receive the benefit of this service; the purchase of computers and TCS software and the training that went with it. Much of this was paid for by the fines!
The Chair asked for comments. 

Skelmersdale CC asked what the "Grants" were. JW and CW replied that this was as the new auditor had it and represented his description of the ECB annual share-out of monies to clubs in the three divisions.
There were no further comments and the Chair moved the meeting to a vote.

Proposed 
New Brighton CC

Seconded 
Northop Hall CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

The Hon Treasurer had asked via the Hon Sec that clubs either cash cheques that we had sent to them or pay any outstanding amounts now due to the L&DCC as soon as possible. If clubs did not pay by the start of the season, under our constitution (6.5), they could not win any points.
Agenda Item 9 

Determination of the subscription for the ensuing year;
L&DCC Subscription Fees 2013:

The proposal before the meeting is that subscriptions should remain unchanged in 2013 as follows:   

Figures in parenthesis = 2012.

                                                                             Subscription              
   L&DCC Handbooks Fee

       

Full Member Clubs:                            £              120    (120)                       100     (100)                                                                           

Associate Member Clubs:                  £                60      ( 60)                         50      (50)                            
There were no comments and the Chair moved the meeting to a vote.

Proposed 
Ormskirk CC

Seconded 
Rainford CC

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED

Agenda Item 10
Business of which due notice has been given;
Proposals to AGM 2013 in Handbook 2012 running order:
The Chair introduced this section commenting that this was the agenda item that usually caused the greatest interest.

The Hon Sec apologised to the meeting for the errors below in referring to Handbook Sections in old i.e. 2011 nomenclature, 7(e) (iii) was now correctly represented as 7.6.2 and 7(e) (iv) as 7.6.4 This was perhaps one for the pedants!
	
	PROPOSALS WITHIN THE CONSTITUTION

 2/3 of all full member clubs must vote in favour of these five proposals for them to succeed = 24 or more clubs as set out in 7(e) (iii) i.e. 7.6.2


	1
	Proposal 1

This proposal formally recognises the cessation of the Merseyside Cricket Competition as a functioning  organisation in 2013 and now states in full the name of the S&D ACL

Page 2

Add/amend 3.5

3.5  
ECB Feeder League status is granted to the Merseyside Cricket Competition and the Southport & District Amateur Cricket League.
The Chair commented that this was a very sad little proposal and he had no doubt that everyone here felt the same over the cessation to exist of the Merseyside Cricket Competition as a functioning  organisation; he hoped this might change in the future but our constitution had to be accurate in terms of the identity of our Feeder League.

There were no comments from the floor, the proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED. 



	2
	Proposal 2   

This proposal formalises the composition of the M/C and the position of the 1st & 2nd XIs Fixtures Secretary within it.
Page 3

Add/Amend

4. 
Officials

4.1.1
The Management Committee of the L&DCC shall comprise the President, the Chairman, the Honorary Secretary, the Honorary Treasurer, the Cricket Chairman, the Club & Ground Chairman the Publicity Chairman and the 1st & 2nd XIs Fixtures Secretary.

  The Officials of the L&DCC are the members of the Management Committee, the members of the Cricket Committee, the 3rd XI Fixtures Secretary, the Representative Team Managers, the Disciplinary Chairman, the Honorary Legal Adviser and the Honorary Auditor.
The Chair characterised this proposal as a simple tidying up exercise to clarify the status of the 1st & 2nd XIs Fixtures Secretary as a full member of the Management Committee.

There were no comments from the floor, the proposal was put and 

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED. 



	3
	Proposal 3   
This proposal simplifies the situation in respect of tickets for the Annual Dinner in the light of recent experience with the Annual Dinner

Page 3

Add/amend 3.14

3.14
Annual Dinner

3.14.1 
Each member club will be expected to support the Annual Awards Dinner and four five places (two for associate member clubs) will be reserved. Any member club not wishing to take up its full allocation of places must advise the Annual Dinner organiser but in any event will be liable for the full payment for three five places (two for associate member clubs) and half payment for any places not used.
3.14.2 
If a club fails to notify the Annual Dinner organiser of its intention not to take up some or all of its allocation of more than 4   5 tickets less than 48 72 hours before the Dinner, then that club shall be liable for all costs incurred by and liable to the L&DCC in respect of the places not taken.

The Chair observed that this proposal reflected the considerable difficulties that John Rotheram had experienced with clubs when running the Annual Dinner in both 2011 and 2012. 

The cost of running the Annual Dinner had increased considerably and the Chair identified two main issues here. (i) The Annual Dinner was not viable if clubs did not attend. (ii) Clubs could not say they were to attend in numbers greater than 5 and then not all turn up without giving the organiser fair notice of any change.
Northop Hall CC objected to the increase in the number of tickets to 5. There was no need for this looking at the Accounts which showed profits from the Annual Dinner increasing sharply in 2012. 

The Hon Sec commented in reply saying that the difference between the 2011 and 2012 figures was not as simple as it appeared. The profit in 2011 was said to be similar to that in 2012, the profits were not increasing sharply. 

NHL commented that we had just voted in the Annual Accounts as being correct, was this actually not the case? 
The Chair replied that the Accounts were correct. The Hon Sec and Cricket Chair John Rotheram added that the accounting had been done differently in the two years with different cut off dates for the two Annual Dinners. The timing of the Annual Dinner was very awkward in terms of the end of year point for our accounts. 
Northop Hall CC replied that this made it worse if there had been a big profit for both years.

The Chair made the point that it was not a matter of life and death to Management Committee over the exact number of tickets that each club took but it was an attempt to be more equitable all round,  it was having people actually attend the Annual Dinner that was the point, not the profit.

Northop Hall CC felt that this was not a fair answer and proposed a counter proposal for there to be a mandatory requirement for clubs to take 3 not 5 tickets.
The Merseyside Cricket and Cultural Club asked how much each ticket cost; the Chair checked carefully and confirmed that they had been £30 for at least the last two years.
Ormskirk CC informed that mandating an extra ticket per full member club per Annual Dinner would generate an extra £1080 profit.

St Helens Town CC felt that if there was an amendment to a proposal, we should vote twice, once for the assimilation of the amendment and then again on the amended proposal which then become the proposal. The Chair thanked St Helens Town CC for this information.
Colwyn Bay CC suggested that there should be two separate proposals and votes, one for 3.14.1 and another for 3.14.2. The Chair thought this was a helpful suggestion and suggested that we dealt with the two sections in this way. After a brief further discussion, this action was agreed without dissent by the meeting.

Birchfield Park CC suggested that the cost of the tickets be subsumed into the Annual Statements to the Clubs and collected centrally. It was explained that this already happened to some extent but there was a mixed collection mechanism involving cash, cheques and BACS. The Chair ruled that this suggestion would require an entirely new proposal for this to be put; we could not do that at an AGM, we could modify existing proposals but we could not generate entirely new ones. 

Another Club suggested that the Annual Dinner should be in a separate account. The Chair replied that this was already much the case.
There were no further comments from the floor and the Chair moved the meeting to a series of three votes.
The Hon Sec reminded the meeting that, as these matters  fell within the constitution, 2/3 of all full member clubs must vote in favour of these three proposals for them to succeed = 24 or more clubs and as set out in 7(e) (iii) i.e. 7.6.2 

Proposal 3.1 

3.14.1 The Northop Hall amended  proposal was put


"3.14.1 
Each member club will be expected to support the Annual Awards Dinner and four THREE places (two for associate member clubs) will be reserved. Any member club not wishing to take up its full allocation of places must advise the Annual Dinner organiser but in any event will be liable for the full payment for three THREE places (two for associate member clubs) and half payment for any places not used."
The Proposal was put.

17 Clubs voted for the proposal.    17 Clubs Voted against.   
THE NORTHOP HALL CC PROPOSAL FAILED
Proposal 3.2 

3.14.1 The original proposal to the AGM was then put.
"3.14.1 
Each member club will be expected to support the Annual Awards Dinner and four five places (two for associate member clubs) will be reserved. Any member club not wishing to take up its full allocation of places must advise the Annual Dinner organiser but in any event will be liable for the full payment for three five places (two for associate member clubs) and half payment for any places not used."
16 Clubs voted for the proposal.    19 Clubs Voted against.   
THE ORIGINAL PROPOSAL FAILED 
The Chair made clear that this meant that the status quo still applied, no changes had been made to 3.14.1; four places at the Annual Dinner remained mandated.

The Chair commented with a smile that this agreement of "no change" had taken us some 35 minutes but the discussion was real democracy and to our credit.
Proposal 3.3 

3.14.2 The original proposal was put
"3.14.2 
If a club fails to notify the Annual Dinner organiser of its intention not to take up some or all of its allocation of more than 4 tickets less than 48 72 hours before the Dinner, then that club shall be liable for all costs incurred by and liable to the L&DCC in respect of the places not taken."
The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED. 



	4
	Proposal 4 

This proposal addresses the very real difficulties Management Committee has encountered during the run up to the Annual Dinner and clarifies the response of the L&DCC. 
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Add new
3.15.2   Any returnable Cup, Pennant or Trophy must be returned by a club to any member of the Management Committee by the 1st August in the year following. Any club failing to do so will be fined £25 and £5 per week or part of a week for any such non return.

Renumber existing 3.15 2 and 3.15.3

The Chair made clear that this proposal was also based on real difficulties.  Management Committee experienced these when trying to collect back trophies in time for presentation at cup finals, for league winners and for the Annual Dinner. It usually seemed to end up with the Hon Sec having to drive prodigious distances against the clock. It had been a particular nightmare in 2012. Many leagues e.g. Southport &District ACL and the Cheshire County had a similar regulation to that which was proposed here.

St Helen's Town CC interjected that they wanted to know what the fines money from this was to be used for. The Chair replied that they had a copy of the 2011/2012 Income Expenditure in front of them. They could read it for themselves but drew attention to the PDP junior coaching programme (more than £5,000 in 2012) and the purchase of computers for all clubs (nearly £4,000 in 2012). The Hon Sec made the point that St Helens Town CC should understand that we had never hypothecated the income from individual fines in the past and had no intention of doing so in the future.

Colwyn Bay CC admitted being one of the clubs that had brought back their trophy very late in 2012 - in fact to the Annual Dinner itself, but they had never done so on purpose. They wanted reminders. Fines would not make them bring back trophies any faster. The Chair checked with Management Committee and replied that there were thought to have been at least two reminders on the website; the Hon Sec said that emails and telephone calls were also used repeatedly. 

Ormskirk CC felt that return of the Championship Pennant in August was far too early; the winner had earned the right to fly that. The Chair agreed and was happy to take the implied amendment, the proposal would now apply simply to the Cups and Trophies but repeated that this proposal was very similar to that in many other leagues where the system worked well. The amount of running around that Chris Weston and John Rotheram had had to do over this was ridiculous.

There were no further comments and the Chair moved the amended proposal was put

3.15.2   Any returnable Cup Pennant or Trophy must be returned by a club to any member of the Management Committee by the 1st August in the year following. Any club failing to do so will be fined £25 and £5 per week or part of a week for any such non return.
24   Clubs voted for the proposal.    8   Clubs Voted against.   
The Hon Sec explicitly counted the voting patterns twice.

The proposal CARRIED having achieved exactly the required 2/3 of all full member clubs



	
	PROPOSALS WITHIN THE PLAYING REGULATIONS

2/3 of all full member clubs actually voting must vote in favour of these proposals for them to succeed as set out in 7(e) (iv) i.e. 7.6.4


	5
	Proposal  5
This deletion is suggested by the MCUA, under arm coloured panels are not felt to be a problem and this clause is unnecessary.
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Amend 7.4.1 by deletion

7.4.1 
7.4.1 All its players wear white clothing and footwear on the field of play.  Bowlers are not permitted to wear any form visible coloured shirt clothing, including under arm panel clothing, when bowling.  Advertising on clothing and equipment is within the allowable and acceptable terms of the International Cricket Council Rules and Regulations as far as the same may apply.

The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED



	6
	Proposal 6
This proposal interlocks with and extends to the 2nd XIs proposals from the 3rd XI Development Group to the SGM in November and already voted upon and accepted by member clubs. It clarifies the period of time over which the 50% rule shall be applied. Eleven matches is carefully chosen so as to be "fair" representing exactly half a league season when there are 12 teams in that division.
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Add/amend 

7.5 
In a Sunday 2nd XI rearranged match, a player who has played more than 50% 1st XI league and/or knockout matches for their club during their previous eleven consecutive matches must have played no more than five matches for the 1st XI (this rolling period of time could include part of the previous season) (this period shall be at the discretion of the Cricket Committee of the L&DCC and could include part of the previous season), will not be eligible for participation in a Sunday 2nd XI rearranged match.  (But see Clause 4.1.2 above for ‘locked’ fixtures) 

7.6 
In 3rd XI league matches played on Sundays, no more than three players who have played on the previous day for a 1st or 2nd XI will be eligible to play and then only if they have played 50% or more of their matches during their previous eleven consecutive matches must have played no more than five matches for the 1st or 2nd XIs (this rolling period of time could include part of the previous season) for a 3rd XI in the current season. However, there is no restriction on players under the age of 18, on 1st September the previous year, being able to play on both days. Cricket Committee will monitor their usage to ensure that Spirit of Cricket is not abused.
The Chair handed over briefly to the Hon Sec. 

An amendment had been suggested to this proposal by Colwyn Bay CC as Management Committee had already said that this proposal should apply to Cup Fixtures as well at the End of Season SGM 2012. 

Management Committee was happy to make this amendment to the Cup Playing Regulations as well under sections 3.4 and 3.5. It would "stitch this proposal in" to these sections too if that was the wish of the AGM.
There were no objections from the floor

The amended proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED


	7
	Proposal  7
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This proposal is a simple addition to what has been to date an unwritten rule and which requires clarification.
8.1.9  Insert new 

All clubs will provide self-contained and secure umpires changing rooms for umpires and provide keys for these officials to the lockable door(s) of such premises. Umpires will report on these facilities on the normal Ground Report Card.

Renumber existing 8.1.9 to 8.1.13
The Chair said that we needed to be vigilant over changing room security; there had been thefts in 2012. The MCUA wanted this proposal. The Chair went on to say that the overwhelming majority of the clubs were already compliant but there were one or two who were not. The Hon Sec added that this proposal simply brought the security of umpires changing rooms into line with those of the players.
The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED


	8
	Proposal  8
Submitting Premier Division 1st XI captain's pitch marks is a cross-check on the validity of those submitted by the umpires. Submission of such marks is mandated by the ECB who fine Premier Leagues heavily if they are not submitted or are late or incomplete. Fines on Premier Leagues affect all member clubs hence the potential severity of the fine imposed below.
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Add new 8.1.12

As mandated by the ECB, Premier Division 1st XI captains must supply to the Club and Ground Chairman by the Saturday following the final league match of the season, a list of 11 pitch marks in rank order; one set for each of their opponents in league matches that year and recorded weekly during the course of the season. An automatic fine of £50 will be imposed on the club should this deadline not be met. 

Re number existing 8.1.12 and 8.1.13
The Chair explained that this was a relatively new ECB requirement having been introduced in 2011. There were no comments from the floor

23   Clubs voted for the proposal.    6   Clubs Voted against.   
The Hon Sec again explicitly counted the voting patterns twice.

The proposal CARRIED having achieved more than the required 2/3 of the clubs actually voting.


	9
	Proposal  9
This proposal clarifies and codifies the way in which Level 1 Disciplinary Offences are notified to captains and club officials at the end of a match and is based on experience gained in season 2012. As usual notification to the Disciplinary sub Committee is made by the umpires using their cards and also now via the Match Result Form as set out below.

Page 16
Scorers and MRFs

Add new 9.3.6

9.3.6   .....the award during the match of any Level 1 Disciplinary Offence(s) by the umpires as set out on P55
Disciplinary Offences 6.1.
The Chair referred to the earlier report of the Disciplinary sub Committee Chairman and the Hearing in 2012 arising from comments on a social networking site. This had been triggered by the alleged lack of reporting of a Level 1 offence to the club by the umpires. 
This proposal would put in place a second check that this reporting had taken place and would run alongside the existing use of the umpire's card. The advantage of this check mechanism was that umpires, scorers  and captains all had to sign the MRF form at the end of the game
The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED


	10
	Proposal 10
As the regulations now stand it is theoretically possible for any historical result to be challenged and an attempt made to change promotion / relegation in the following season(s). 
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Add/amend 

10 .1.1  Insert new

All results from (the) previous season(s) shall be held to be permanently fixed seven days after the last game of the season.

Renumber existing 10.1.1 and  10.1.2
The Chair introduced this proposal saying that Management Committee had taken legal advice on this and were following that advice. There had been instances in other leagues, specifically he thought Lincolnshire and the Cheshire County, in which clubs had attempted to get themselves promoted again based on allegations of irregularities in games several seasons ago (!) A lot of time and money was said to have been wasted on legal fees as the situation had escalated before being resolved. The Management Committee was inserting this precautionary clause to prevent this ever happening in the L&DCC.
The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED


	11
	Management Committee opposes both proposals 11 and 12. 
M/C opposes the two proposals as a direct result of the careful consultation of all member clubs carried out at the End of Season 2012 SGM. 
A number of interlocking matters were discussed at length at this meeting by all the clubs. There were strong opinions on both sides of the various questions. http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=14. The questions posed and the  indicative votes cast were as follows
Q1:   DO YOU WANT THE ROUND ROBIN FORMAT CUP DRAW STARTING IN APRIL TO CONTINUE? 

         15 clubs voted yes, continue with the round robin.

Q2:   DO YOU WANT A STRAIGHT DRAW WIMBLEDON TYPE CUP COMPETITION?

        13 clubs voted yes.

As there was no clear wish for change expressed here from the clubs, M/C has planned the 2013 fixtures on the basis of the status quo and for which there was a small majority at this meeting. 

The Liverpool/Skelmersdale proposal 12 is a Wimbledon type draw proposal for which there was no strong feeling and M/C firmly agrees with the majority club view that the pros in respect of the Round Robin format outweigh the cons.

Liverpool / Skelm proposal 1

· STRAIGHT KNOCKOUT FOR BOTH DIGMAN AND CHESTER CUPS

· PRELIM ROUND ON A SATURDAY/SUNDAY CONSISTING OF 18 GAMES

· 1ST ROUND PLAYED ON A SUNDAY CONSISTING OF 3 GAMES WITH 14 BYES

· SUBSEQUENT ROUNDS OF 8,4, AND 2 GAMES AND A FINAL

Proposed  Liverpool CC         Craig Jenkins

Seconded Skelmersdale CC    Peter McCann

The proposal is verbatim and as received from the two clubs. See Appendix 1
The Chair introduced the next two proposals saying that these were both club proposals and therefore to be handled a little differently. Both proposals were opposed by Management Committee for the reasons stated above. 

The Chair then handed over to Liverpool CC as the proposers.

Craig Jenkins representing Liverpool CC ran through carefully some of the advantages as he saw them of a simple Wimbledon type draw and not using Bank Holidays. He felt that the two proposals were closely interlinked and highlighted in particular the way that the two proposals could limit travelling. 

The Chair thanked Liverpool CC for this introduction and agreed that the simple draw format could remove the necessity to use bank holidays as the Round Robin format for the cup competition involved playing more cup games than using the simple draw format. He went on to rule that we had to vote separately on the two proposals i.e. there would need to be a vote on the Round Robin and another one on the issue of Bank Holidays but he was happy for the discussion to cover both issues where speakers felt that to be necessary.
This debate over cup format had been why Management Committee had been careful to get the views of the clubs at the End of Season 2012 SGM before making plans for this season. It understood that there were some strongly held views to the contrary and had therefore gone through an explicit consultation process at the End of Season meeting so that a draw for the Cup Competitions could take place at this meeting. This was now not possible and the draw would take place at the first Cricket Committee meeting later this month. 
A club asked for confirmation of dates at the start of the season. Management Committee confirmed that the first cup game was scheduled for Sunday 14th April and the first league game on Saturday 4th May. The club asked if that meant that there was a possibility that, if proposals 11 and 12 were accepted, there was the possibility of there being a "false start" to the season with a cup game on the 14th April and then a gap to the first league game on the 4th May.
Liverpool CC disputed that such a false start automatically followed the acceptance of the two proposals, pointing out that proper scheduling of games at the start of the season would prevent this happening.
Wigan CC spoke in favour of the proposals and asked for the pros and cons of the two cup formats and using or not using bank holidays to be debated again. The Chair was not sure that we all wanted to go through the same lengthy debate that we had had at the End of Season meeting all over again but clubs were free to make the points they wished to make one way or the other.
Wigan CC went on to say that the average margin of victory in the 2012 Round Robin or group stages of the cup competition was 103 runs or 6 wickets. There had been too many one sided and uncompetitive games. Wigan CC asked Ainsdale CC if they had felt that other sides in their group had struggled to give then a competitive game, Ainsdale CC agreed that this had been the case. The Chair interjected that there had been many "surprise results" too i.e. where the seeding had not been followed.

Wigan CC continued that it was a false choice to say that the simple draw format involved playing less cricket. It was very difficult to arrange "friendly" or pre season fixtures using the Round Robin format, there were not enough gaps in the calendar. In the event of the acceptance of the two proposals, Wigan CC intended to fill any gaps in this way.
The Chair called on Peter McCann on behalf of Skelmersdale CC to second the proposal. He replied saying that he supported the objections to the Round Robin format and the use of Bank Holidays.

The Chair reminded the meeting that Proposal 12 in respect of Bank Holidays was for 2014 and not for 2013. To do otherwise would mean scrapping the league fixtures and starting again. A number of possible formats and alternatives were suggested and discussed. As part of this discussion Fleetwood Hesketh CC suggested that the two proposals be sent back to the drawing board for redrafting. The Hon Sec made clear that Management Committee agreed that the proposals were flawed but once properly constituted proposals had been made to an AGM those proposals had to be put exactly as written with the full 28 days notice etc to allow for consideration and consultation among the clubs. In reply Fleetwood Hesketh CC made clear that they understood that.
Ray Rigby speaking as a club member of Maghull CC, accepted that there were some unbalanced games in the Round Robin format but we needed as many games as possible, clubs needed the bar turnover, it was vital to their existence.

Highfield suggested that, having listened to this lengthy discussion, we made both proposals 11 and 12 for 2014 i.e. we should remove 2013 from proposal 11, as in proposal 12. 
The Chair accepted this amendment and put it to a separate vote.

Liverpool CC formally proposed it, Highfield CC seconded it.

Proposal 11.1 

The amendment of proposal 11 to apply in 2014 was put and 

OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED
No more points were made from the floor.

Proposal 11.2 

The amended proposal to have no Round Robin stages in 2014 was then put.
8   Clubs voted for the proposal.    23   Clubs Voted against.   
The proposal FAILED, on the basis of these votes the Round Robin format would be used in 2013 and 2014.


	12
	At the same End of Season SGM in 2012 the following question was also debated at length:

Q3:    ARE BANK HOLS IN JUNE AND AUGUST TO BE USED FOR LEAGUE FIXTURES (?)

         19 clubs voted yes, use them, 13 clubs voted no, do not.

There was therefore also a small majority for the continued use of some Bank Holidays. 

M/C also firmly agrees with the majority club view that, while there are strong views on both sides, the pros in respect of the use Bank Holiday for fixtures outweigh the cons. The status quo should therefore be maintained.
M/C has planned the 2013 fixtures on the basis of this consultation. It would not be possible to re-plan the fixtures so as not to use Bank Holidays in 2013 without rewriting them completely. This proposal then applies to the 2014 fixtures, not to those in 2013.
Liverpool / Skelm proposal 2

· 22 LEAGUE FIXTURES PLAYED OVER 22 SATURDAYS WITH NO BANK HOLIDAY FIXTURES

Proposed  Liverpool CC         Craig Jenkins

Seconded Skelmersdale CC    Peter McCann
The proposal is verbatim and as received from the two clubs. See Appendix 1
The proposal not to use the May and August Bank Holidays for fixtures was put and 

10   Clubs voted for the proposal.    23   Clubs Voted against.   
The proposal FAILED, on the basis of these votes the May and August Bank Holidays would continue to be used for fixtures in 2013 and 2014.



	13
	Proposal  13
This proposal will only be put if the Liverpool/Skelmersdale proposal in respect of Cup Competitions fails; the proposal clarifies how the best seven runners up are chosen.
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Add /amend 1.1.2

1.1.2 
The nine Group winners and the seven best runners-up will go forward to the knock-out stages in both competitions.  Positions in the groups will be based on total points won.  Points will be awarded as described in 9.3 below.  The runners up will be those clubs finishing second in each group and the seven qualifiers will be identified initially by points won and, if still equal, by calculation of their nett run rates. In the event of teams having the same number of points their finishing positions will be determined by net run rate as described in 9.4 below.  Net run rates will also determine the seven best runners-up.
and
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Add/amend 9.4

9.4 
Separating Teams on Equal Points 
9.4.1 
Teams will be separated first on the basis of points in the Group matches. When teams have equal points they will be separated by nett run rates as described below……etc
The Chair commented wryly that we thought we had got this right last year at the AGM but there had been difficulties. The runners up in each group were those that finished second and this proposal clarified the mechanism by which the runners up were defined.
The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED
Peter McCann of Skelmersdale CC said that, under our regulations, if a club failed to fulfill a cup fixture it was debarred from entry in that competition the following year, would that still be applied this year? The Chair said that as usual the matter would be considered by the Cricket Committee on a case by case basis. The first meeting of the Cr Co was on Tues 29th January at Bootle CC at 7.00pm. Skelmersdale CC said they were quite happy with that. 
The Chair added that if any club wished to make special representation to the Cr Co before they met they should write to the Hon Sec. 


	14
	Proposal  14
This proposal addresses an error of omission in 2012, the use of 30 yard fielding circles in 2nd and 3rd XIs is also mandatory when MCUA umpires are being used,
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Add/amend 8.6.2

8.6.2 
In addition to the restriction contained in clause 8.6.1 above, in 1st XI, (and 2nd and 3rd XI matches where MCUA umpires are standing) further fielding restrictions require additional markings on the field of play as follows: 
etc

The proposal was put and 
OVERWHELMINGLY CARRIED



Agenda Item 11:
MCUA

The Chair introduced Ray Rigby to speak on behalf of the MCUA.  Ray Rigby promised to be brief.

We were running another training course from 9.15 am to 4.30 pm on Sunday 27th January and Sunday 3rd February. Kevin Wilson was the LCB ACO training officer, he Ray Rigby, was his deputy. This was a "new to the L&DCC" type of short high intensity training course leading to an ECB ACO Level 1 qualification. We already had about a dozen takers for it. Candidates would be bringing their butties and their drinks as they worked through the day. 

In the "long form" course run before Christmas there had been 5 candidates, all had passed their Level 1 ECB ACO and 3 had joined the MCUA for 2013. We were still "in deficit from last year"; we had "lost" 5 umpires in 2012 for one reason or another. In addition to these 2012 losses a number of umpires were retiring or were reverting to being club umpires at second or third team level in 2013. We needed to replace them all.
The course cost £50 but could easily be zero. Ray Rigby explained that the £50 in addition to the initial Level 1 training, gave a year's membership of ECB ACO, a copy of Tom Smith's excellent umpiring guide and the little blue book of Cricket Laws. If you then joined MCUA and stood in 6-8 games you got all your £50 paid back to you by the L&DCC!
Clubs were asked to push this training of umpires as hard as they could at club poster and website level as well as by word of mouth. 

The Hon Sec promised to re post on the website to remind everyone. Training more umpires really did matter to us.
Agenda Item 12:
 Notices
The Chair introduced this item, a few things needed to be brought to the attention of the clubs:
12.1. Handbooks/Contacts
12.1.1 It was essential that clubs kept this information fully up to date and accurate on the website. It was vital that this was the case by the middle of February as this was the source of our information for club contacts in the 2013 Handbook. What appeared on the site under "Club Contacts" would appear in standard form in the Handbook.

The Chair asked how many representatives actually knew how to get on to their club's section on the L&DCC website. Management Committee (M/C) had the password access issue in hand and clubs should contact us if they had a problem here. We could send them a new one which they could subsequently change to something a little more convenient if they wished.
Every club was to get a note from M/C asking if they had their user name and password, they were to email back after receiving this if the answer was "no".

New clubs would get a slightly different email and would be asked for a link to the relevant person and we would send them their access details too.
12.1.2    Handbooks/Advertisements
We had 16 half page advertisements available. They were free to clubs on a first come first served basis. Clubs could charge their chosen advertiser if they wished and offset the cost of the handbooks to them. The required specification of the handbook advertisement (.jpg/.pub/dpi etc) would be included in the email to clubs.

12.2. Disciplinary sub Committee structure 

The Chair informed that the composition of this subcommittee had changed a little as a result of the resignation of Malcolm Barber from all his L&DCC posts. The Hon Sec Chris Weston had taken the post of M/C representative on the Disciplinary sub Committee and would be secretary to this subcommittee. Judge Richard McCullagh and Mike Dixon remained in post on this committee and there would be no operational changes as far as clubs were concerned.
12.3. Representative Cricket
The Chair was pleased and proud to announce that:

12.3.1. The Isle of Man U17 side would be playing L&DCC U17 representatives sides in a 3 match series Tues to Thur on venues and dates to be agreed in July. 

12.3.2. The U17 L&DCC representative side was also to play the LCB U15 side again on a date and at a venue to be announced.

12.3.3. The U21 L&DCC representative side was to play the MCC at Ormskirk CC on Monday 5th August.

12.3.4. The full i.e. all age Isle of Man side was to play two t20 warm up games v L&DCC representative sides on Sunday 6th July before travelling to Sussex to play in a tournament that was part of the ICC run up to the World Cup (!)
12.4. Cricket Committee in 2013 
The Hon Sec noted this year's representatives were:
Highfield CC

representing Premier Division

Leigh CC 

representing Premier Division 

Ainsdale CC 

representing Division 1

Formby CC 

representing Division 1

Sutton CC 

representing Division 2

Wavertree CC 

representing Division 2

12.5. Annual Dinner Photographs
The Hon Sec noted that there were a few CD copies of all the pictures taken at the Annual Dinner that had not been collected by clubs at the November SGMs. They would be available at the end of the meeting to any club that wanted them and they were still entirely free on a first come first served basis.
12.6. Registration
The Hon Sec asked that clubs get on with this task now and not leave it all until the last minute.
Agenda Item 13:
The BFS L&DCC 2013 Embee Trophy (the 3rd XI Knockout Trophy)

This was expertly carried out by the President Eric Hadfield ably assisted by Ray Rigby and Eddie Schiff.
Group D took some time to emerge and caused some amusement.
Teams are assigned to Regional Groups A to H to minimise travelling times. Each Group contains five teams.

Group pairings A&B, C&D, E&F, G&H and the positions in each pair will be drawn first to determine home teams in Round 3 and the draw for the semi-finals. Cricket Committee will determine the venue for Finals Day.

The first three teams drawn in each Group will have byes into Round 1. The other two meet in a Prelim Round.

The top team in each pairing will be the home team.

Rules for the 20/20 Competition are described in the Rules & Regulations Handbook 2013.
	EMBEE TROPHY 20/20 DRAW - 2013


	
	Prelim Round
	Round 1
	Round 2
	Round 3
	Semi Finals
	Final
	Champion

	
	By May 19
	By June 9
	By June 30
	By July 21
	August 11
	August 11
	2013

	Group  E
	
	Old Xaverians
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Goodlass
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Sefton Park
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Mossley Hill
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Liverpool
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  F
	
	Huyton
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Alder
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Rainhill
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Bootle
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Wavertree
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  C
	
	Formby
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Ainsdale
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	S’port & B’dale
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Lytham
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	F’wood H
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  D
	
	Northern
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Skelmersdale
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Hightown
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Ormskirk
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Maghull
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  H
	
	Rainford
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Newton le W
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Leigh
	
	
	
	
	

	
	B’field Park
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	St H Town
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  G
	
	Highfield
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Wigan
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Spring View
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Norley Hall
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Orrell RT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  B
	
	B’head Park
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Parkfield L’ard
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	New Brighton
	
	
	
	
	

	
	B’head St M
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Wallasey
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Group  A
	
	Colwyn Bay
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Prestatyn
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Caldy
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Northop Hall
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	M’side C&C
	
	
	
	
	
	


Agenda Item 14:
Closure of meeting

The meeting closed at circa 9.25pm
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Appendix 2 
Schedule of L&DCC meetings 2013/4

	Meeting


	Date
	Venue
	Time
	
	Meeting


	Date
	Venue
	Time

	M/C
	Thur Jan 9th  2013
	Parkfield Liscard CC 
	1.00pm
	
	Cr Co
	Tues 2nd July
	TBA (E)
	7.00pm

	AGM 2013
	Tues Jan 15th 
	Bootle CC
	7.30pm
	
	M/C
	Thur 11th July
	Parkfield Liscard CC 
	6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues Jan 29th
	Bootle CC
	7.00pm
	
	Cr Co
	Tues 30th July
	 Bootle CC
	7.00pm

	ECB Regional
	Tues Feb

5th 
	Neston CC
	6.00pm
	
	M/C


	Thur  8th August
	Bootle CC
	6.00pm

	M/C
	Thur Feb 14th
	Bootle CC
	6.00pm
	
	Cr Co
	Tues 3rd Sept
	TBA (E)
	7.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues Feb 26th
	Rainhill CC (E)
	7.00pm
	
	M/C
	Thur 12th Sept
	Parkfield Liscard CC 
	6.00pm

	LCB AGM
	Thur 28th Feb
	Old Trafford. 
	7.00pm?
	
	Cr Co
	Tues 24th Sept re EoS 
	Bootle CC
	7.00pm

	M/C
	Thur March 14th
	Parkfield Liscard CC 
	6.00pm
	
	M/C
	Thur 3rd October
	Bootle CC
	6.00pm

	TCS Training 
	Sun

March?
	Bootle CC
	
	
	EoS SGM 
	Tues 8th Oct
	SP CC
	7.30pm

	Cr Co
	Tues March 26th
	Bootle CC
	7.00pm
	
	Annual Dinner
	Fri 11th Oct
	Bootle CC
	7.00pm

	M/C
	Thur 4th April
	Bootle CC
	6.00pm
	
	Cr Co
	 Tues 29th Oct??  - as necessary
	TBA (E)
	7.00pm

	Pre Season SGM
	Tues April 9th
	Sefton Park CC
	7.30 pm
	
	M/C
	Thur 14th Nov
	Parkfield Liscard CC
	6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 30th April
	TBA (E)
	7.00pm
	
	EoS SGM 3rd XIs
	Tues 19th Nov
	SP CC
	7.30pm

	M/C
	Thur 9th May
	Parkfield Liscard CC 
	6.00pm
	
	Cr Co
	Tues 3rd Dec?? 
- as necessary
	Bootle CC
	7.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 4th June
	Bootle CC
	7.00pm
	
	M/C
	Thur 12th Dec 2012
	Bootle CC
	6.00pm

	M/C
	Thur 13th June
	Bootle CC
	6.00pm
	
	AGM 2014
	Tues 14th Jan 2014
	Bootle CC
	7.30pm


Appendix 3

 League structure for 2013 of the BFS L&DCC - an ECB Premier League
1st XI
	Premier Division (12) 


	First Division (12) 


	Second Division (12) 



	Bootle 
	Ainsdale
	Alder

	Fleetwood Hesketh
	Birkenhead Park
	Birkenhead St Mary’s

	Highfield
	Colwyn Bay
	Burscough

	Hightown
	Formby
	Caldy

	Leigh 
	Liverpool
	Old Xaverians

	Lytham
	Newton le Willows
	Prestatyn

	Maghull
	Northop Hall
	St. Helens Town

	New Brighton
	Orrell Red Triangle
	Sefton Park

	Northern
	Parkfield Liscard
	Skelmersdale

	Ormskirk
	Rainford
	Springview

	Southport and Birkdale
	Rainhill
	Sutton (St Helens)

	Wallasey
	Wigan
	Wavertree


2nd XI
	Premier Division (12)


	First Division (12)


	Second Division (12)



	Bootle
	Ainsdale
	Alder

	Colwyn Bay
	Birkenhead Park
	Birkenhead St Mary’s

	Formby
	Burscough
	Caldy

	Liverpool
	Fleetwood Hesketh
	Hightown

	Leigh
	Highfield
	Old Xaverians

	Maghull
	Lytham
	Parkfield Liscard

	New Brighton
	Newton le Willows
	Prestatyn

	Northern
	Orrell Red Triangle
	Rainford

	Northop Hall
	Rainhill
	St. Helens Town

	Ormskirk
	Southport and Birkdale
	Skelmersdale

	Sefton Park
	Wavertree
	Springview

	Wallasey
	Wigan
	Sutton (St Helens)


3rd XI - Saturday Competition 

	Premier Division (12)


	1st Division (14)



	

	Birchfield Park 1
	Alder 3
	

	Birkenhead Park 3
	Alder 4
	

	Bootle 3
	Birchfield Park 2
	

	Maghull 3
	Birkenhead Park 4
	

	Maghull 4
	Caldy 3
	

	New Brighton (ES)
	Caldy 4
	

	New Brighton (AMcW)
	Goodlass 1
	

	Northern 3
	Liverpool 3
	

	Northern 4
	Liverpool 4
	

	Ormskirk 3
	Merseyside Social & Cricket 1
	

	Sefton Park 3
	Northern 5
	

	Wallasey 3
	Sefton Park 4
	

	
	Sefton Park 5

	

	
	Wavertree 3
	


Denotes Ground share
3rd XI - Sunday Competition

	Premier Division (10)


	1st Div (North East) (12)


	1st Div (South West) (12)



	Birkenhead St Mary’s 3
	Ainsdale 3
	Colwyn Bay 3

	Bootle 4
	Formby 4
	Alder 5

	Fleetwood Hesketh 3
	Highfield 4
	Hightown 3

	Formby 3
	Leigh 3
	Huyton 1

	Highfield 3
	Lytham 3
	Liverpool 5

	Orrell Red Triangle 3
	Maghull 5
	Mossley Hill 3

	Rainford 3
	Newton le W 3
	Northop Hall 3

	Rainhill 3
	Norley Hall 3
	Old Xaverians 3

	St Helens Town 3
	Orrell Red Triangle 4
	Parkfield Liscard 3

	Southport & Birkdale 3
	Skelmersdale 3
	Prestatyn 3

	
	Springview 3
	Sefton Park 6

	
	Wigan 3
	Wavertree 4


Denotes Ground share
C Weston 

Hon Sec L&DCC
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